Dear Stainton Church Members and Friends of Stainton Church

I hope that this weeks e-mail and e-News finds you well and enjoying the lovely (sic!) summer weather; Julia keeps saying to me: “I do wish it would stop being so windy; all I want is some nice warm sunshine to enjoy my garden”.

​​​
As usual I am pleased to attach to this message the weekly sheet for worship-at-home for this coming Sunday, Trinity 6, on the 19th July 2020, compiled by Joan Mason. Can I send big “thank you” to those of you who have written to say how much you have appreciated receiving the weekly communications from Stainton Church?

There is not much Extra news this week; just two reminders about the re-opening of Stainton Church, as follows:

On Wednesday afternoons from 2.30-3.30pm starting this week on 22nd July 2020 the Church will be open for Private Prayer for anyone in our Communities who wishes to come. You would be welcome to come for as short or as long a part of the 60-minutes as you wish. The Chancel in the Church will be set out with socially distance Choir Stalls for those who come. Please enter and leave by the Parish Room door; we do ask you to use the hand sanitiser that is available on the way in. 

On Sunday mornings at 11.00am starting next weekend, Sunday 26th July 2020 the Church will be open for Public Worship. The service held will depend on the availability of visiting Clergy. If a visiting Priest is available we shall hold a service of Holy Communion; if a Priest is not available the service will be a Service of the Word (eg Morning Prayer or Ante-Communion) led by: Joan Mason, our Lay Reader; Julia Ardley, our Recognised Parish Assistant; or Vernon Clare, one of our Churchwardens. The service will be held in the Nave where socially-distanced seats will be set out on the pews. The PCC believes we can safely accommodate about 14 people in this way. Please enter the Church via the main West Door, and leave via the Chancel and out the Parish Room door; we do ask you to use the hand sanitiser that is available in the Church Porch on your way into the Church.

NHS Track and Trace

The PCC will be keeping a record of who visits the Church – just name and phone number – to assist with “NHS Track and Trace” as requested (required even!) by the Government. The information collected will only be kept for 21 days and will then be destroyed securely. You can find out more about this in our Covid19 Privacy Notice here.

With all good wishes.

Bob

Mr R G Ardley 
Ashdale House 
26 Meldyke Lane 
Stainton 
Middlesbrough 
TS8 9AU 
Tel:01642-284525 
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